
 

 

Dear Student, 

 

Below, you will find information about the Generali Studium health insurance for foreign students. 

 

For new students: 

If you are a foreign student at the University of Szeged, you are eligible to get Generali Studium 

health insurance at the Students’ Service Office. For Stipendium Hungaricum scholarship students, the 

health insurance is included in the scholarship. For self-financed students, the health insurance may be 

included in the tuition fee. If you are not sure whether or not the health insurance is included in your 

tuition fee/scholarship, please contact your Faculty Administration Office (or the Foreign Student 

Secretariat, if you are a medical student). 

The insurance is valid for the duration of the semester and the price is fixed. This means that you 

have to pay the full price even if you only get the insurance in the middle of the semester. 

To get the Generali Studium health insurance, please fill out the form titled “Request for Generali 

Studium health insurance” in Modulo. To fill out this form, you will need a valid passport, national ID 

or a residence permit and your student status needs to be active.  

When filling out the form, you will need to make sure that your financial status is correct. This means 

that you will need to be certain if the price of the health insurance is covered by your scholarship or your 

tuition fee. If you have to pay for the insurance separately, you will be able to generate a payment 

obligation when filling out the form. The payment obligation will show up in your Neptun account under 

Finances/Payments. You will be able to pay in Neptun via a simple online card transaction. When the 

payment is completed, the status of the payment obligation will change to “fulfilled” in Neptun as well 

as in the Modulo request form. 

Once your payment is completed, you will be notified via email about the successful transaction and 

you will be able to go to the Students’ Service Office to finalize the paperwork. At the Students’ Service 

Office, you will need to sign two copies of the Generali Studium Health Insurance Declarations, one of 

which will be yours to keep, and you will also get your insurance card.  

 

For current students: 

If you are not a new student and your Generali Insurance is still valid, you will not need to repeat the 

paperwork at the Students’ Service Office and you will be able to keep using your existing insurance 

card. 

If you are a Stipendium Hungaricum scholarship student or your tuition fee includes your insurance, 

the IT department will automatically renew your insurance for the new semester, assuming your student 

status is active and all your financial and personal data are correct and up to date.  

At the beginning of the semester, there is a grace period, during which you can renew your insurance 

without paperwork even if your insurance is not covered by your scholarship or tuition fee. In the fall 



 

 

semester, you will be able to renew your insurance until October 15 without having to sign a new set of 

Declarations or getting a new card.  

 

Once you have valid insurance, you will be eligible to seek medical treatment at the University’s 

general practitioner. To be able to visit the University’s family doctor, you will need to make an 

appointment in Modulo by filling out the form titled “Generali Studium book an appointment to the 

family doctor.” 

 

For information regarding the terms and conditions of the Generali Studium health insurance, please 

visit the following website: www.u-szeged.hu/gs  

 

For further information about the process of acquiring your Generali Studium health insurance, 

please contact Students’ Service Office staff from 9 am to 3 pm on weekdays on +36 62/54-HSZI (54-

4794) or at hszi@hszi.u-szeged.hu.  

 

 

Szeged, 2020 July 15. 
 
 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 
 Csaba Fekete 
Office Manager 
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